
   

 

 

 

ADDENDUM 1 
Via E-Mail 

DATE:  June 24, 2022 
 

Contract:  22-C-00030; Water Utility Relocation 

Bidders on the above referenced project are hereby notified that the following addendum is made to the 
Contract Documents.  BIDS TO BE SUBMITTED SHALL CONFORM TO THIS NOTICE. 
  
Item 1:  Replace in S-4.01, on page SP-3, Emergency Work Orders with the following: 

Emergency Work Orders issued through the Contract will be in response to water main breaks, emergency valve   

replacements, or other water facilities emergency work required of the Department by others, as directed by the 

Engineer. 

Compensation for Emergency Work shall be provided based on Contractor time (and labor), equipment, and 

materials expended to accomplish the emergency construction required, as verified by the Engineer. Payment for 

labor shall be based on actual hours expended for emergency construction, as reported in monthly certified 

payroll reports (including Contractor burden) provided to the City by the Contractor and will include a 15% OH&P 

mark-up. Compensation for equipment utilized for emergency construction shall be via applicable FHWA Rates 

taken from the current Rental Rate Blue Book for Construction and will include a 15% OH&P mark-up if not 

included in the Blue Book rate. Materials used for emergency construction will be compensated via invoices 

provided by the Contractor and will include a 15% OH&P mark-up. 

Because Emergency Work Orders will generally require immediate response from the Contractor, initial 

notification for such work will be via telephone contact from an authorized Department representative. Following 

telephone notification, and as soon as is practicable, a confirming e-mail will be sent from the Department to the 

Contractor documenting the directed Emergency Work. 

In the event of an emergency or urgent work, as identified by the Engineer or his designee, the Contractor will be 

required to respond to the request of the Engineer or his designated representative and mobilize as required or 

agreed. 

All other provisions of the Contract Documents and Specifications not in conflict with this Addendum shall remain 
in full force and effect.  Questions are to be e-mailed to ContractAdministration@tampagov.net. 
 

 

Jim Greiner 
Jim Greiner, P.E., Contract Management Supervisor 

Contract Administration 
Michael W. Chucran, Director 

306 East Jackson Street, 4N 
Tampa, FL  33602 

 
Office (813) 274-8116 

Fax: (813) 274-7368 

 


